NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10TH MARCH 2011 AT ST GEORGE HOTEL, HARROGATE

PRESENT:  
S DOWLE



N FOWLER



K STOKER



P THOMPSON



T BENSON



N TRUTER



L BLACKER



S WILKINSON



T HEEKS



I AINSLEY



R BLACKER



M MIDGELEY



T DEAKIN



S TYAS



M GRAINGER



I EDWARDS
1.  OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies had been received from Caroline Gunning, Malcolm Plant, Bill Hart and

 Glenn Jones.

3.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the last meeting held 9th December were proposed as a true record on the proposal of S Wilkinson, seconded by N Fowler and passed unanimously.

4.  MATTERS ARISING

Regional Website

If the Region advertised on the website it would be liable for corporate tax, so it was decided not to pursue this matter any further.

NOE regional and county championships 2011

Due to a misunderstanding of the wording of the e-mail sent out to all grounds for dates of shoots, it was decided that the Regions reps would sort out the dates for next years shoots and let the Secretary know.

ACTION:  REGION REPS
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BADGES

K Stoker has now received most of the names from HQ for the shoots held last year and badges will be sent out to these people.

ACTION:  S DOWLE TO DISTRIBUTE

FREQUENCY OF MEETINGS

The dates of the meetings have now been arranged and are as follows:

16th June

18th August

29th September

24th November (AGM)

5.  TREASURERS REPORT

The Treasurer reported that there was £5253.76 in the Building Society and £4653.07 in the current account giving a total of £9906.83.  

All outstanding levies had now been received except for Beverley which K Stoker was trying to sort out.  After a discussion by the Committee it was decided to bank the money already received from them and someone from the Committee visit the Ground to give them the opportunity to pay the rest.  This was proposed by 

S Wlkinson and seconded by M Grainger.

ACTION:  S DOWLE TO VISIT SHOOTING GROUND

6.  MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

Mr Heeks handed out reports to all the Committee.  One of the items on using Premier grounds for hosting championships was discussed.  The Committee agreed unanimously that Premier grounds should be used as well as Premier Plus.

7.  NOE REGIONAL AND COUNTY CHAMPIONSHIPS 2011

This is to be updated and put on the website.

ACTION:  L BLACKER

8.  CHANGE TO REGION ARTICLES

The proposed changes to the articles are advertised in PULL magazine.  These are going to be discussed at the CPSA AGM to be held in Birmingham on 26th March.  The Committee were asked as to how many would be attending, the majority raised their hands ( 5 actually went!).
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9.  REFS COURSES IN THE NORTH

Coniston and MANGC had offered to run ref courses and N Truter asked if they would be subsidised by the Region.  The answer was NO.  

Safety courses are to be held 2nd April and 29th October at Spennymoor.  Anyone on the Committee who would like to attend would be subsidised by the Region.  Proposed by K Stoker seconded by S Dowle, voted unanimously.

10.  SHOTGUN/FIREARMS CERTIFICATE RENEWALS

It was noted that Areas in the Country are treated differently by the Firearms people.  The proposal is to take things forward to get all areas to be treated the same causing less confusion.

ACTION:  S DOWLE

11.  SELECTING COUNTY TEAMS

A handout was given to all the Committee by T Deakin on the above subject.  The question was asked “why not select the team at Regional selection shoots. This was proposed by N Truter and voted for unanimously.

12.  CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence to discuss.

13.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was noted that the amount of glassware bought for Regional winners and given  out at the AGM was ridiculous as half of the winners failed to turn up.  It was suggested that just the Juniors received it.  This is going to be discussed at the next meeting.

It was suggested that a form be sent with badges and certificates for completion by  the grounds on the winners of regional shoots.  This was agreed by the Committee.


The meeting closed at 2210 hrs.

L BLACKER

SECRETARY

4TH APRIL 2011


